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“Y
ou are going to
‘Berleen?’” an
official in the
immigration
counter at the

Dubai International airport asked
while leafing through my passport. 

“Pardon,” I exclaimed.
She repeated the question again.
That was my first encounter with

the different pronunciation of Berlin,
the capital city of Germany. 

I was on a short-trip to Berlin to
attend a trade fair, Fruit Logistica
2010. The event was organised by
the Messe Berlin, who has been
holding this event every year to
showcase a large variety of fresh
fruits from around the world. 

The six-hour or so flight from
Dubai to Berlin via Munich was sup-
posed to be tiresome, but the hospi-
tality of the cabin crew and comfort-
able aircraft made it pleasant. 

From Munich I had a connecting
flight to Berlin, which took another
one hour to land in the capital city.
Before the landing, the cumulus
clouds hovering over the city was
playing hide-and-seek, showing
glimpses of the city that was com-
pletely covered with snow. 

Thanks to the precautionary
measures I took. I had a complete
range of gear to protect myself from
the unbearable winter season of 1°C
temperature.

While on my way to the hotel,
located in the central part of the city,
Alexanderplatz, I was mesmerised
by the beauty of the town. The city
was blanketed with snow. The
smooth flow of traffic on the recent-
ly cleaned roads also provided a
unique experience. 

Berlin has the population of
approximately 3.4 million and
around one third of the township’s
territory is comprised of forests,
parks, gardens, rivers and lakes. 

Although most of the landmarks
were covered white with a sheet of
snowflakes, the beauty and centuries
old architecture, especially church-
es, showed the historical importance
of the metropolis.

The metropolis, which is also
home to world-renowned universi-
ties, research institutes, sporting
events, orchestras, museums and
personalities, has evolved into a
global focal point for individuals and
artists who are attracted by its liber-
al and fast-paced lifestyle.

Passing though various main
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roads and arteries full of colourful
murals and modern graffiti, I finally
reached my hotel, Park Inn Berlin.
The hotel is a 125-metre high sky-
scraper and considered the second
most prominent high-rise structure
in the Mitte district after the
Fernsehturm (TV tower) that can be

seen from different parts of the city. 
The Alexanderplatz is one of the

largest public squares and transport
hubs. It has been named in honour of
a visit of the Russian Emperor
Alexander I to Berlin on Oct 25,
1805. 

The site was earlier originally a

cattle market but now houses many
historical buildings scattered in
every direction of the area including,
Rotes Rathaus (red City Hall), world
clock, Neptune Fountain and the
other major landmark Marienkirche
(St Mary’s Church) located nearby. 

The St Mary’s Church is the old-

est church in Berlin. It was made of
granite and bricks while a striking
life-size statue of Martin Luther, a
priest and theology professor, stands
outside. The area has been subject-
ed to redevelopment several times
and has become one of the well-
known attractions — not only for
tourists but also for locals. The city
has many shopping stores full of
goods from the world’s renowned
retailers and the network of mass
transit system.

The entire city is connected to
different mode of transportation,
from buses to trams and rail net-

work. It also comprises the state-of-
the-art underground transport net-
work. 

One of the major railway stations,
Berlin Alexanderplatz, is another
prominent temptation in the area,
serving S-Bahn and U-Bahn trains
as the busiest transportation hub.
The station was opened in 1882 and
has its multi-layer structure in under-
ground platforms to serve the pub-
lic. The tram network is also serving
a large number of commuters from
one corner of the city to another.

I also managed to visit a few
places, between Alexanderplatz to
Westend district, and experience the
culture and affluent history of the
place. The abundance of old build-
ings with striking statues of
renowned personalities to religious
relics captivated me throughout my
short-trip. 

During my stay, I met various
locals and expatriates who gave me
great inputs about the city while
travelling to and from Central
Berlin. They narrated the historical
importance of the sites from the
Reichstag building (Parliament
House) to Garden City, the
Brandenburg Gate to Zoological
Garden and other prominent places.

On my way back to the airport,
the local taxi driver’s words echoed
throughout my journey. He said, “If
you want to see Berlin with its dif-
ferent shades of past life, you should
stay at least one month to do so. It
has over 170 museums and galleries
as well as historical places.”
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The centuries-old architecture, colourful
murals and modern graffiti in Berlin,
Germany, have a chronological influence on
the metropolis. Jamil Khan writes about his
recent trip to the unique city
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A tram outside Alexanderplatz railway station.

Not easy to ride.

Statue of Martin Luther
outside St Marienkirche.


